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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	PANTHORN PARK MEETING ROOM

	
	November 8, 2011 @ 7:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (15):
	Members Absent (24)
	Guests (2):  

	Beaupre, Ed

Daniels, Rich

Gendreau, Paul (Field Main. Mgr.)
Greco. Vinny (Vice President)
Olsen, Dean

Parks, Ralph (Equipment Mgr.)
Riccardi, TJ

Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Secretary)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
White, Bruce

Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill

Zesut, Janet
	Arduini, Bob

Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

D'Andrea, Mike

Falk, Paul

Ferrante, Jim

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Robyn

Izzo, Vinny

Lindsay, Jim

Macala, Paul

Marotto, Donna

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Przybylski, Bruno

Mirando, Rick

Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadolowski Richard

White, Michelle
	Daniels, Donna
 Rocha, Mark


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were fifteen (15) members present including six (6) officers and two (2) guests.
The October 2011 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Ralph Parks; Second: Bruce White
TREASURER’S REPORT

Bruce White provided the 2011 financial report on behalf of Michelle White.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  
Bruce White reported that the League has approximately $14,500 in the bank and that all outstanding bills have been paid.         
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) stated that the pitching clinics may not be able to be held in town since the schools would not be available.  VG will follow up with Jen Hapanowicz to see if the clinics can be cancelled if not enough interest.  VG mentioned that he will be finalizing all the details with Jen in the next couple weeks.
VG also reported that Alliance Plumbing will be coming up on 11/13 to take a look at the toilets for the upgrade.  Bruce White mentioned that if the League still wants to add electric hand dryers that an upgrade to the electric box will be necessary.  VG made a motion to allocate $5,000 to upgrade the two restrooms.  Motion approved and accepted.  Motion Vinny Greco: Second: TJ Riccardi
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
JS reported on the damage caused by the October snow storm.  JS mentioned that he spoke with Dave LaPreay about the storm damage.  Most of the damage was to trees and some fencing throughout the park.   The town removed some of the tree limbs last week and the remainder will be cleaned up during fall clean up. JS stated that Paul Macala was working with the town to get the fencing repaired by Superior Fencing.  The fencing areas that needed to be repaired were the roof of the batting cage and the backstop on field 3.  JS reported that town insurance should pay for any damage caused by the storm.
ES will be sending out an email to the League asking for volunteers for fall cleanup this upcoming Saturday.
PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Player Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) reported that the raffle issue was been resolved.  NS also stated that she is thinking of adding more prizes to the raffle next year.
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Ralph Parks (RP) reported that he priced out the twenty (20) catcher’s equipment and bags.  The quote from Herb’s was $2,059 for the equipment and $600 for the bags.   Motion approved and accepted.  Motion: Ralph Parks: Second: John Zazzaro
OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Pitching Warm up Backstop

JS stated that the backstop at the pitching warm up area near field 1still has not been replaced.
Fire Suppression System
Dean Olsen mentioned that there have been no new updates on the suppression system.  Dean did say that the fire inspection would be coming up soon.
New Alarm System
JS provided the quote for the new alarm system through Maximum Sound & Security.  The quote was for $2,800 and would cover the concession stand and the maintenance shed.   The upgrade would also include a heat detection system as well.  Motion approved and accepted. Motion Dean Olsen: Second: Ed Beaupre.
Trash Removal

NS reported no new updates.
NEW BUSINESS

Season Recap
JS reported that he will be presenting a season recap to the Park and Recreation Department which also will include a list of improvement as well.  JS provided the list to the Board as well for review.
Southington Education Foundation Raffle
Dean Olsen reported that the basket of merchandise that the League donated to the Southington Education Foundation generate $75.
Executive Board Elections
President – Jim Sarantides was accepted and approved by the Board for one (1) additional year

Vice President – Vinny Greco was accepted and approved by the Board for another two (2) year term.         Bob Arduini was accepted and approved by the Board for one (1) additional year
Treasurer – Eric St.Amand was accepted and approved by the Board for a two (2) year term.

Secretary – TJ Riccardi was accepted and approved by the Board for a two (2) year term
Player Agent – Nicole St.Amand was accepted and approved by the Board for another two (2) year term
Equipment Manager – Rich Daniels was accepted and approved by the Board for a two (2) year term

Field Maintenance Manager – Dean Olsen was accepted and approved by the Board for a two (2) year term

Concession Stand Manager – Janet Zesut was accepted and approved by the Board for a two (2) year term

Fall Ball Recap
Ed Beaupre presented the final Fall Ball P&L to the Board.  The net profit to the League was approx. $24,000.  Ed thanked all those that contributed to the success in the fall.
Field Maintenance Bid
JS asked the Board for a motion to retain Cary Shaw’s services for next season to maintain the fields.   The actual quote will be received soon.  Motion approved and accepted.  Motion: Ed Beaupre; Second: Bruce White
BOARD ELECTIONS

Rich Daniels was approved and accepted as a new board member.
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 10th, 2012 at the Southington Police Department Training Room.
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